Well Done!

Nor what you say, Or wish, or hope, While through the darkness Here you grope; But what you do And what you are In heart, and thought, And character— This only makes you great;
And this,
If clothed in Jesus' righteousness, Will open Heaven's gate.

Sell all, and buy

This precious gem, And wear it as A diadem. A heart that's clean A heart that a crean, A mind that's pure Will prompt to deeds Which shall endure. So God will own you as his son, And say
o you, when ends life's little day:
Well done;" my child, "Well done!"

LESSON NOTES. THIRD QUARTER.

STUDIES IN THE OLD TESTAMENT.

B.C. 1426.] LESSON VII. [Aug. 12. THE LAST DAYS OF JOSHUA.

Josh. 24: 14-29. Commit to memory vs. 14-16. GOLDEN TEXT.

Choose you this day whom ye will serve.-Josh. 24. 15.

CENTRAL TRUTE.

There is every reason why we should choose to love and serve God.

TIME.-B.C. 1426. Eighteen years after the last loss

PLACE. -- Shechem, between Mts. Ebal and

Joshus was nearly 110 years old, living at Timnath-serah, not far from Shechem. Here he lived 18 years after the conquest.

INTERVENING EVENTS.—(1.) Forty-eight cities were given to the Levites. (2.) The two and a half tribes return to the other side of Jordan. (8.) Eighteen years of peace and prosperity. (4.) Toward the close of his life Joshua delivers a solemn address to the leaders. (5.) Finally he assembles the whole people by their representatives, and renews their covenant with God. To-day's lesson is a part of this transaction. a part of this transaction.

HELPS OVER HAND PLACES. -- 14. Fear the Lind—With reverential, not cowardly, fear.
Other side of the Acod, i.e.—The Euphratea,
whence came Abraham. 17. For the Lord,
etc.—Here are given the reasons for serving
the Lord; 1. Gratitude to him as the author the Lord? 1. Gratitude to him as the author of their nation; 2. His great power above all gods; 3. His preserving care; 4. His giving them possession of Canaan; 5. His hatred of sin. 19. A jealous God.—The people were regarded as married to God, and he would allow no unfaithfulness, and brook no rival. He will not forgive.—Not referring to those who repent, but to the fact, that if they sinned, they must suffer, and this infallibly.

22. Ye are witnesses.—By acknowledging openly your duty. Our professions, our conscience, our dealings with others, our principles of daily life will be witnesses against us if we sin against God. 25. Set them a statute.—Made sin against God. 25. Set them a statute—M this covenant a part of their national law.

SUBJECTS FOR SPECIAL REPORTS.—The intervening history.—Choosing whom we will serve.—Reasons why the Israelites should choose to serve God.—Reasons why we should serve God.—A jealous God.— Witnesses against ourselves.

INTRODUCTORY.—What was the subject of the last lesson? How many years intervene between that lesson and this? Give some of the events which occurred during these years? How old was Joshus at this time? Where was his home?

would be have them choose? Have we a like choice? Between what? Can we help making a choice? How did Joshua enforce his advice?

2. THE REASONS FOR CHOOSING THE SER-2. THE REASONS FOR CHOOSING THE SERVICE OF GOD (vs. 18-20).—What did the people reply to Joshua's exhortation? How many reasons are given for this resolve? How would gratitude lead them to serve God? What reason would be found in God's great power in overcoming those who trusted in other gods? What in God's preserving care? What in his giving them possession of Canaan? What in giving them possession of Canaan † What in God's character as a sin-hating God † What is meant by God's being jealous † What by not forgiving their transgressions † Do all these reasons hold why we should serve God!

3. THE PROMISE MADE (vs. 21-28). - What promise did the Israelites make ! How many times did they repeat it! How were they witnesses against themselves! Will all sinners be witnesses against themselves? How did Joshua countrn this covenant? What two memorials did he make of it? (vs. 26,27.)

4. THE LAST DAYS OF JOSHUA (vs. 29).-How old was Joshua when he died? Give a brief account of his history. What were the chief traits in his character? What lessons can you learn from his life? How does his life show the wisdom of covenanting to serve

PRACTICAL SUGGESTIONS.

1. The fear of the Lord is the beginning of

2. True religion is of necessity a matter of free choice.

3. But every reason is in favour of serving

God.
4. We should cast our personal influence and example on the side of God.
5. We should choose to-day.
6. God's goodness, care, power, providence, and holiness are all arguments why we should serve him.

7. Every sinner will be a witness against

REVIEW EXERCISE. (For the whole School in Concert.)

11. What did Joshua do just before he died! Ans. He assembled the people at Shechem. 12. What did he exhort them to do! Ans. To choose whom they would serve. 13. What did the people promise to do! Ans. To serve the Lord. 14. For what reasons! Ans. Because of his goodness and care and power and holiness.

B.C. 1426.] LESSON VIII. [Aug. 19. ISRAEL FORSAKING GOD.

Judges 2. 6-16. Commit to memory vs. 14-16.

GOLDEN TEXT.

And they forsook the Lord God of their fathers. -- Judges 2. 12.

CENTRAL TRUTH.

Forsaking God is the way to ruin.

TIME. - Joshua died about B.C. 1426. The rest of the lesson is a general description of the whole period of the Judges.

PLACE.—Joshua died at Timnath-Heres (or Serah), a few miles south of Shechen.

THE BOOK OF JUDGES.—(1) So named because it is a record of the doings of the Judges. (2) Its author was probably Samuel. At least it was written under his supervision. At least it was written under his supervision.
(3) It was written probably during the reign of Saul, or first seven years of David's reign, B.C. 1075-1048.
(4) It extends over about 332 years, B.C. 1426-1094.

OIRCUMSTANCES.—This lesson is a picture giving a bird's-eye view of the whole period of the Judges for 330 years, the details of which are given in the rest of the book.

INTRODUCTORY.—What was the subject of the last lesson? How many years intervene between that lesson and this? Give some of the events which occurred during these years? How old was Joshus at this time? Where was his home?

Subject: Promising to Serve God.

1. The Choice (vs. 14, 15).—What great meeting did Joshus assemble? (v.). At what place? What special fitness in this place? What did he short them to do? What is it to fear the Lord? What is it to serve God in sincerity and truth? Between what things HELPH OVER HARD PLACES. -6. Josh

and the disposition to punish. 13. Ashtarath plural of Ashtoreth, the female divinity corresponding to Baal. The goddess of the moon. Both Baal and Ashtoreth were worshipped with vile and licentious rites. 15. As the Lord had said. Lev. 26. 15-17. Deut. 28. 25. 16. Judges. leaders raised up in an emergency, who, thus brought into prominence, continued to exercise influence and authority. There were 15 judges.

SUBJECTS FOR SPECIAL REPORTS. -History of Joshus .- Character of Joshus .- Basl and Ashtaroth.—God's anger.—The results of sin to Israel.—Why sin was so punished.—Forgiveness. -Judges.

QUESTIONS.

INTRODUCTORY.—Who was the author of the Book of Judges? When was it written? Over how much time does its history extend? What is the general character of to-day's lesson !

SUBJECT: FORSAKING GOD.

1. THE GOD OF OUR FATHERS (VA. 6-10). Where had the people been assembled! For what purpose! What is the need of such repeated admonitions? How long did the people continue to serve God? What reason is given for this? Give some account of Joshua. What has his character? What lessons can we learn from his life and character? Where was he buried? what purpose ! What peated admonitions!

2. Forsaking God (va. 11-13).—Why should what God has done for our fathers prevent us from forsaking him? Whom did the Israelites serve instead of God? Give some account of Baal and Ashtaroth? What could induce the Israelites to leave Jehovah and worship such gods? Do people do such things in these days? Why is the fact mentioned that God brought them out of

8. THE RESULTS OF FORSAKING GOD (vs. 14, 15).—What is meant by the anger of the Lord? How were the Israelites punished? Was the punishment a natural effect of their sin? How could destruction from their enemies be said to be from God! Where had these results of sin been foretold? (Lev. 26, 15-17. Deut. 28, 15-25.) What is it to forsake God? What evil results follow to those who now forsake God? Does the punishment come through natural causes?

6. HOPE FOR THE PENITENT (v. 16). - Did 6. HOPE FOR THE PENITENT (v. 16).—Did
the Lord leave the Israelites in their distress?
When did he interfere to help them?
(Paslms 107, 6.) Who were the judges?
How many are rumed? How long were the
Israelites under the judges? Does God ever
give up sinners now? (Ezek. 18, 32.) What
does he do to save us? Can we be saved from
our distresses unless we leave our sins?

PRACTICAL SUGGESTIONS.

A good man's influence lives after he is

2. It is as foolish to foranke God, and serve the world, or money, or pleasure, as it was for the Israelites to serve Haal.

3. The temporary pleasure of sin leads to lasting sorrow and ruin.
4. To forsake God is to walk in the way of

destruction.

5. God's providence and nature are against the sinner

6. God is ever ready to help those who repent.

REVIEW EXERCIEF. (For the whole School in Concert.)

15. How old was Joshua when he died? 15. How old was Joshua when he died? Ans. An hundred and ten years. 16. What did the Israelites do after his death? Ans. They forsook God and served idols. 17. What was the result? Ans. They were severely punished. 18. In what way? Ans. They were destroyed and taken captive by their enemies. 19. When did they find help? Ans. When they repented and returned to God.

A GOOD teacher needs to know three things:—his Saviour; his lesson; his scholars. Lacking knowledge of either, he is not likely to have success in his work. He must know whom he has believed—in whose name and strength he stands as a teacher. He must be fully persuaded in his own mind as to what the Holy Spirit teaches in the Bible lesson of the day. He must understand the personal peculiarities and wants of those to whom he ministers. Such knowledge can come only by study and prayer, in faith. "Who is sufficient for these things ?"

Sunday School Library

REWARD BOOKS.

Books at 25 Cents Each.

Demy 18mo, cloth, gilt, with coloured frontispiece.

Philip Wright; or, The English Oak. By James K. Neal.
The Little Cousins and Felix Graham.

Home Pleasures and Home Failings.
Mrs. S. A. Windle.
Naughty Nix; or, The Vain Kitten.
Hymns in Prose for Children. By Hymns in Barbauld.

Barband.

Example Better than Precept.

Sabbath Talks About Jesus.

Ada Brenton; or, Plans for Life.

The Crofton Cousius. By Emma Marshall

Divine and Moral Songs. By the Rev. Islan

Western D. D.

Watts, D.D. Lucy and Arthur and Willie Merrill. Charlie Franklin: a Story for Boys.

Nelsie Brook. Ralph Clavering; or, We Must Try Before We Can Do. By W. H. G. Kingston.
The Straight Road is the Shortest and Surest, By A. L. O. E.
Fanny Lincoln; or, The Mountain Daisy.
The New Mistletoe Bough. By Hon. Mistletoe.

Greene.
The Stitch in Time; or, Ruthven Moore. By

Mrs. Webb.
Truth; or, Frank's Choice. By Mary Mills
The Haunted Sacks. By Hon. Mrs. Greene.
James Gibson and His Friends; or, The Two

School-Boys.

Home Duties. A Book for Girls.

Prejudice and Principle; or, The New Master.

By E. C. Tainsh.

Sabbath Talks with Little Children.

Cobwebs to Catch Flies; or, Dialogues in Short Sentences.
Good Habits and Good Manners. A Book

for Boys.

Jacky Nory; or, The Sailor Boy. By H. P.

Malet.
Richard Eades; or, Good Influence. By
Mary E. Bromfield.

Books at 15 Cents.

18mo, cloth, gilt, coloured frontispiece. Each 64 pages.

The Children's Island; or, The Pleasures of Alice Phorpe's Promise; or, A New Year's

Day. Cissa's Black Cat, and a Little Yellow Shoe.

By A. Keavy.

Katle's Good-nature; or, The Torn Jacket.
By Hon. Mrs. Greene.

The Little Swiss Boy; or, Found at Last.
By Hon. Mrs. Greene.

By Mon. Mrs. Greene.

Edward's Prize; or, The Premium.

Willy's Trunk; or, Mrs. Lambton's Legacy.

By. Hon. Mrs. Greene.

Little Sunbeam; or, Lazzie's Orange.

Gentleman George; or, The Advantage of

Reading.

Reading.

Willie's Disobedience; or, the Cottage by the Cliff.

Janet's Boots. By the author of Finette.

Sarah Watkins; or, Crumbs for the Birds.

The Cherry Tent; or, The Schoolfellows. By Hon. Mrs. Greens.

Hon. Mrs. Greene.
Louis; or, The Little Emigrant.
Old Jacob; or, A Friend in Need.
Lizzie's Story. By Mrs. E. Prentiss.
Harry's Rash Wish and How it Was Granted.

Harry's Rash Wish and How it Was Granted.
By Hon. Mrs. Greene.
Alice; or, The Little Sentinel.
Little Nelly; or, Patient Striving.
Little Johnnie; or, God's Silver.
Harvey Galbraith; or, The Pierced Eggs.
Anna Fitzgerald; or, The Three Half-crowns.
'Temptation; or, Henry Morland.
History of Finette; or A Dolls Fortunes.
Mary and Nora; or, Queen Catharine's School.
The Life of a Doil.
The Brother and Sister; or, What Can it
Matter.

The Adopted Daughter; or, The Little Actors.

Usual Discount to Sunday Schools.

WILLIAM BRIGGS,

OF,

78 & 80 King St. East, Toronto;

C. W. COATES, S. F. HUESTIS, Halifax, N.S. Montreal, Que.